
Lisa Anthony called the November 7, 2013 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 6:00 
p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Ruth Schwab, Mike Vallone, Helen Winkel and Phyllis Zea. 
 
The minutes of the September 12, 2013 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Mike 
Vallone made a motion to accept the minutes and Ruth Schwab seconded the motion.  
Minutes were accepted as presented.  It was noted that the October 3rd meeting did not 
have a quorum present. 
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the months of September 
and October.  Some discussion and clarification followed.     
 
St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.  St. Vincent DePaul Society has continued to 
purchase food for their food pantry.  Hopefully with the holidays they should be able to 
stock the shelves.  People are coming in and asking for money to pay their heat and 
electric.  The American Legion will be holding their annual Veteran’s Day service on 
November 11, 2013 at the Memorial.  December 5th is the Christmas party at the Legion 
for the children.   
 
Ruth reported that at the last blood drive in September there were 17 people.  
Discussed options that have been suggested by Life Source such as a mobile van.  Will 
discuss this further with the Mayor and Trustees. 
 
Lisa discussed that there is a conflict with the December meeting as that is the evening 
for the Christmas in Hammill Square event.  The members asked if it would be okay to 
have the meeting in the afternoon, and all agreed that they would like to change the 
meetings to the afternoon.  The meetings will continue to be the first Thursday of the 
month at 1:00 p.m.   
 
The next meeting will be on Thursday, December 5th at 1:00 p.m. 
 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 


